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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $11 OTHERWISE $19 

Boxed classified ads $19 

1/8 Page  $17 
¼ Page  $33 
½ Page  $52 
Full Page $95 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $18 
½ Page  $25 
Full Page $46 

 
 

GST is not included in above pricing. 
 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 

The Town Office, Town Crew, 
and Nuisance Grounds 

will be closed 
Monday, September 5th  

For Labor Day 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Town Council is looking for volunteers to 
form a committee to help organize  

Eatonia’s Centennial in 2019.  
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Watering Hours 
 

Even numbered houses can water on even calendar days  
Odd numbered houses can water on odd calendar days. 

 
You can water mornings and evenings from  

7:00 – 10:00 on your assigned day. 
 

Please note that watering hours are effective 
throughout the calendar year.   

 
 

 
 

Nuisance Ground Hours 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 1:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 9:00 am – 12:00 pm 

 

Closed Monday, September 5th    
 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
 
 

 

Taxes 
 

From July – December, 2016 a 1% penalty per 
month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2017 a 10% penalty will 
be charged on all outstanding taxes. 

 

  

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each** month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

If you are interested in being a part of 
this committee, please stop by the 

town office, email eatonia@sasktel.net 
or call 306-967-2251. 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
mailto:eatonia@sasktel.net
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Town of Eatonia 
Municipal Election 

 

A person may be nominated as a candidate in the 
town municipal election if he or she meets 
requirements relating to age, citizenship, residency or 
property.  A candidate must be:  
 

 At least 18 years of age on Election Day;  

 A Canadian citizen;  

 A Saskatchewan resident for the past six 

months; 

 Not disqualified from being nominated by the 

Local Government Election Act or any other 

Act; and  

 A resident of the municipality for the past 

three months.   

The call for nominations will start on Friday, 
September 2, 2016.  Nomination forms will then 
become available and completed forms can be 
returned to the Town Office any time during regular 
office hours and from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. on 
Nomination Day.  Nomination day is Wednesday, 
September 21, 2016.   
 
Nomination papers must be signed by at least  
5 voters of the municipality.   
 
A person is eligible to vote in a municipal election if 
he or she meets the following requirements on 
Election Day:  
 

 At least 18 year of age;  

 A Canadian citizen  

 A Saskatchewan resident for the past six 

months; and  

 A resident of the municipality or owner of 

assessed land in the municipality for the past 

three months. 

Election Day is Wednesday, October 26, 2016. 

Please contact the town office if you have any 
questions about the town municipal election. 

R.M. of Chesterfield No 261 
Municipal Election 

 

A person may be nominated as a candidate in the 
rural municipal election if he or she meets 
requirements relating to age, citizenship, residency or 
property.  A candidate must be:  
 

 At least 18 years of age on Election Day;  

 A Canadian citizen;  

 A Saskatchewan resident for the past six 

months; 

 Not disqualified from being nominated by the 

Local Government Election Act or any other 

Act; and  

 Is eligible to vote in the rural municipality. 

 
The call for nominations will start on Friday, 
September 2, 2016.  Nomination forms will then 
become available and completed forms can be 
returned to the Municipal Office any time during 
regular office hours and from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
on Nomination Day.  Nomination day is Wednesday, 
September 21, 2016.   
 
Nomination papers must be signed by at least  
2 voters of the same division that the candidate is 
seeking office; voters who nominate a reeve may be 
from any division.  
 
A person is eligible to vote in a municipal election if 
he or she meets the following requirements on 
Election Day:  
 

 At least 18 year of age;  

 A Canadian citizen  

 Meet one of the following criteria: 

o A resident in the rural municipality for 

at least three consecutive months 

immediately preceding the day of the 

election; 

 

Continued on next page… 
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R.M. of Chesterfield No 261 
Municipal Election cont’d… 

 

o The registered owner (or purchaser 

under a bona fide agreement for sale) 

of land in the rural municipality; 

o Assessed with respect to land in the 

rural municipality under a lease, 

license, permit, or contract in 

agreement with the registered owner;  

o Assessed with respect to an 

improvement in the rural 

municipality;  

o Hold a permit in the rural municipality 

with respect to a trailer or mobile 

home;  

o A spouse of a person mentioned in 

clause (b), (c), (d), or (e); or  

o The chief executive officer of a duly 

incorporated co-operative, 

corporation or religious association 

that is assessed on the last revised 

assessment roll with respect to 

property in the rural municipality that 

is not exempt from taxation.  

Election Day is Wednesday, October 26, 2016. 

Please contact the municipal office if you 
have any questions about the municipal 

election. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

TOWN OF EATONIA 

 

FORM H 

(Section 66 of the Act) 

 

Notice of Call for Nominations 

Municipal Election 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that 

nominations of candidates for the office(s) of:  

 

Mayor: Town of Eatonia  

Councillor: Town of Eatonia  

Number to be Elected: Six (6)  
 

will be received by the undersigned on the 21st 

day of September, 2016 from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 

p.m. at the Eatonia Town Office, 302 Main Street                

 

AND   

 

during regular business hours on September 2nd to 

September 20th, 2016, at the Eatonia Town Office, 

302 Main Street 

 

Nomination forms may be obtained at the Eatonia 

Town Office, 302 Main Street 

 

Dated this 2nd day of September, 2016.  

 

      

    Cheryl Bailey  

    Returning Officer 
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RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF 

CHESTERFIELD No. 261 

 

FORM H 
(Section 66 of the Act) 

Notice of Call for Nominations 

Municipal Election 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given 

that nominations of candidates for the 

offices of: 
REEVE 

COUNCILLOR FOR DIVISION No. 1, 

COUNCILLOR FOR DIVISION No. 3, 

COUNCILLOR FOR DIVISION No. 5, 

will be received by the undersigned at the  

municipal office in Eatonia during normal office 

hours on September 2nd until September 20, 2016 

 

AND 

 

September 21, 2016 from 9:00 a.m to 4:00 p.m.  

 

Nomination forms may be obtained from the 

municipal office. 

Dated this 2nd day of September, 2016. 

Beverly A. Dahl, Returning Officer 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Join us once again  
for the 36th  

Terry Fox Run  
on 

  
Sunday, September 18th, 2016. 

 

Pledge forms can be picked up at the  
Post Office or  

Prairie Centre Credit Union. 
Gather at Laporte Hall by 1:00 p.m. 

Anyone needing a ride, please be at the 
Eatonia Arena by 12:40 p.m. Snacks and 

prizes to follow the run at the arena. 
 

“Working Together To Outrun Cancer” 

 

We would like to thank everyone 
who came to our 60th anniversary 
tea and supper, for the cards and 
flowers and messages received on 
Facebook. Thank you to Shirley for 
the music and Mary Anne for 
singing the song, God Will Take 
Care of You. My mom chose this 
song to be sung at our wedding 60 
years ago. God has taken care of us 
for 60 years.  
 

     Doug & Doreen Bennett 
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September Rec News 
 

It was another busy year at the pool, we had over 
3000 people take swimming lessons, enjoy public 
swim and participate in aqua size.  We are 
especially excited about the new boiler that will 
be installed at the end of the season and will help 
the pool run smoothly next year. 
 
We would like to give a huge thanks to our 
lifeguards/instructors: Jinnian Bews, Raelle 
Follensbee, Ashley Adams, Cameron Stallman, 
Max, Hannah and Emma Eckstein, Celine McGinn, 
Sierra Schmunk, Shelby Klippert, Ivy Millar and 
Madison Cocks! 
 

Summer Playground 
 

Thank you to the summer playground girls: 
Breanne Follensbee, Danielle Townsend, Skye 
Radies and Alyssa Evans. 
 

Arena News 
 

 

The Eatonia Minor Hockey Annual Meeting & 
Registration will be  

September 6, 2016 at 7 pm  
at the arena. 

 

 

Skating club and any other arena programs will 
have registrations at a later date. 
 

Arena clean-up will be announced at a later date.  
Help from all groups, organizations, and 
individuals that use the arena would be greatly 
appreciated. 
 

Hockey Coaches and Managers-Please make sure 
you have all of the certification required for the 
age group you are coaching or managing.  Check 
out the SHA website at sha.sk.ca for upcoming 
courses and requirements. 
 

Refs-We are always in need of refs-check out the 
ref clinics at sha.sk.ca. 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries 
products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49 and 
Scratch & Win are placed in the Saskatchewan 
Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants from this fund are 
used to support more than 12,000 sport, culture, 
recreation and community groups in the 
province.  Community groups in Eatonia receive 
funding from the Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant 
Program.  Please talk to the Recreation Director if 
you have more questions about this program.   
 

Eatonia Recreation Office 
Box 405 Eatonia Sk S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 
Email-eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

 

 
 

Eatonia Skating Club  

is accepting registrations for the 

2016/2017 season! 

In order to secure a coach, 

registrations need to be handed in 

BEFORE October 1, 2016. 
 

To register or for more info contact: 

eatoniaskatingclub@gmail.com  

OR Kristina Lothammer (460-8418)  

OR Lindsay Larock (460-4407) 

mailto:Email-eatoniarec@sasktel.net
x-apple-data-detectors://embedded-result/137
mailto:eatoniaskatingclub@gmail.com
tel:460-8418
tel:460-4407
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Eatonia Oasis Living News - August 2016 
 

August has come and gone in the blink of an eye!   There were a few nice days in-between all the rainy 
ones, and the residents have enjoyed spending some time outside.  They have been tending to the garden 
and enjoying the vegetables, as well as watching all the flowers bloom.   Everything grew well this year!  
Thank you to everyone who is sharing their garden wares with us!  Fresh vegetables are so delicious! 
  

We currently have 21 residents living at E.O.L.  We bid a sad farewell to Ida Antony who was able to move 
back to Eston.  We wish you all the best, Ida.  
 

This month’s activities have included our usual Morning Exercises as well as Baking and Crafts.  Thank you 
to Betty Lou Klein, Hilda Scheidt and Phyllis Schweigert for continuing with Chair Yoga.  The residents who 
attend appreciate it very much!  Thank you to Marie Smith for arranging our Craft Sessions.  Winnie Larson 
and Nicole Bailey were her helpers this month.  Thanks to the two of you, as well.  Candy Ashford and Ariel 
Donald were a big help this month.  They helped baking cookies, make cabbage rolls, played shuffleboard 
and helped with Bingo!  Thank you so much, ladies!  We will be hosting a “Silver Fox Fundraising Bingo” on 
Friday, September 16 at 2:00.  Proceeds will go to the Terry Fox Run.  Everyone is welcome to attend.   The 
ladies look forward to the manicure days.  Leah Helman was kind enough to help out.  Thanks, Leah!  The 
ladies from the E.LM. club are coming twice a week to play cards.  Several of the residents are enjoying 
this!  We are glad you are coming here.  Our appreciation goes out to the other volunteers as well.   Taryn 
Green, Larissa and Kori Marlowe helped serve afternoon coffee and stock rooms; Winnie Larson served 
evening lunches; Darlene Olson helped serve our Bacon and Egg Brunch.  Thank you to all of you!  The 
residents like to see new and different faces!  Your help is greatly appreciated!!  If there is anyone out 
there that would like to volunteer their time to help out, please contact Vicki or Cora at 967-2447. 
 

We enjoyed the talents of Laura Hayes’ beautiful voice this month.  It was great to see you again!  It has 
been a while.  Sharlotte Preston’s daughter, Fay, played the piano for us!  It is wonderful to have music.  It 
makes everyone happy! Fay also shared her birthday cake with us. Thank you very much! 
 

Our sincere gratitude goes out to all the men and women who provide church services for the residents of 
Eatonia Oasis Living.  Thank you to those from the United, Lutheran, Catholic, Christian Fellowship and 
Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints churches.  As we have said before, fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is 
a very important part of their care and is greatly appreciated by those who attend.  Services are held every 
Wednesday at 2:30 if anyone would like to join us. 
 

Our monthly birthday party was held on August 22 and was hosted by the Catholic Women’s League.  We 
played a few rounds of Five Card Bingo then enjoyed Birthday Cake and refreshments.  It was nice to see 
all the families and friends of the birthday recipients.   Happy Birthday wishes go out to Susie Eremenko, 
Betsy Proudlove, and Odeila Pincemin.  May you celebrate many more! 
 

Last, but certainly not least, our sincere gratitude goes out to all of you who have made a donation of any 
kind to our facility.  We appreciate it very much!! 

 
Have a great month!!  Safe and Happy Harvest to all!! 
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We Do: Alarm Systems 

 

Residential and Commercial 
- Intrusion       - Fire      - Low Temp.      - Flood 

- Co2    - Medical & Panic Buttons    
- 24 Hour Monitoring 

 

Camera Systems 
- Residential and Commercial 

 

Please call for a free quote and we will 
design a system for you. 

 

Michael Schuh 403.274.8133 

 

EATONIA – MANTARIO UNITED CHURCH 
 

SCHEDULED WORSHIP DATES  

with Guest Ministers 
 

WELCOME! COME LET US WORSHIP  

THE LORD! 
 

Sunday, September 4th @ 10:30 a.m. –  
Eatonia United Church’s 50th Anniversary Service 

 
Sunday, September 11th @ 10:20 a.m. – Guest –  

Ron Baker (Kindersley) 
 

Sunday, September 18th @ 10:30 a.m. – Guest –  
Ron Baker (Kindersley) 

 
Sunday, September 25th @ 10: 30 a.m. – Guest – 

Bonnie Burke (Oyen) 
 

Sunday, October 2nd @ 10:30 a.m. – Guest – 
 Ron Baker (Kindersley) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I would just like to say thank-you specifically to 
everyone who gave me cards, gifts and their kind 
words for my graduation. But more importantly, I 
would like to thank the entire community and my 
family for always being there and supporting me for 
the past 17 years. It is because of you guys that I will 
be able to confidently start my life as I head off to 
Saskatoon. The Town of Eatonia and its people have 
influenced the kind of person I am and I will always 
be proud of where I came from.  
 

  Cassidy Schuh 

We would like to say thank you for everything 
that was done for our Anniversary. Also many 

thanks to our family. It was so nice to see so many 
relatives and friends come out. Also thank you to 

the community. Thanks for the many cards we 
received. 

 

  Ted & Janet Miller  
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Liquids Storage Bin, WB 1412 litre hopper 

bottom bin, with 19-foot steel base; can be 

seen at NW 26-26-28-3, Eyre Community 

Well; minimal use in new condition. Reply 

with offer by September 12th, to R.M. of 

Chesterfield No. 261, 304 Main Street, Box 

70, Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0; fax. 306-967-2424 

or email rm261@sasktel.net.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The Eatonia Band Association 
 

Would like to inform the community that due 
to feedback from parents, students and the 

community we will NO LONGER be 
continuing with the Magazine Fundraiser. 

 
In its place we will be selling frozen 

homemade pizzas so please watch for more 
information coming out on that fundraiser 

soon! 
 

Thank you for your continued support! 
 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 
 

 
 
 
 

The Eatonia Community Services 
Cooperative would like to thank  

Kenny Somerville for his many years of 
dedication serving on this committee, as a 

director and as the president. 
 

If anyone is interested in becoming a 
director, please contact one of us: 

Bob Peters 
Rob Assmus 
Mike Craney 

Rhonda Somerville 
Lisa King 

Krista Stevens 
Brent Bews 

Cora Knuttila 
 

Watch for posters of our Upcoming Annual 
Meeting in late September. 

mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
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100 1st Ave W Leader, SK 
Monday to Friday 8:30-5:30 

Saturday 10:00-3:00 
Excluding Holidays 

 

(306) 628-4000 
Toll Free 844-494-0004 

Leah Butt & Alison Deux, pharmacists/owners 
 

FREE Daily Delivery to Eatonia 
Watch our Facebook page for Specials and New 

Products  

 

 
The Eatonia Heritage Board is retendering the 
repair work to be done on the CN Station.  Please 
submit your quote for the following work: 
 

 Removal of damaged siding on the east, 

west and north walls of the Station 

 Repair to the underlying structure as 

necessary including cost of materials 

 Installation of new siding 

All work needs to be completed by  
October 30, 2016. 

 

Please submit your sealed tender in an envelope 
marked CN Station to the Town of Eatonia by 

4:00 on September 6th, 2016. 
 

Lowest, or any tender, not necessarily accepted. 
 

Direct any inquires to Sharon Price, Chairperson 
at 306-460-5267 or dsprice@sasktel.net 

 

SILVER FOX FUNDRAISING BINGO!! 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING ACTIVITY ROOM 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 16, 2016 

2:00 p.m. 

~ 

50% payout, 50% donated to the  

TERRY FOX RUN 

(Refreshments will be served) 

EVERY ONE WELCOME!! 

 

 
 

 
EATONIA, SK 

 
HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 
8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 

8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 
217 Railway Ave East     

Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 
GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 
Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 

212 Main Street        

Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

mailto:dsprice@sasktel.net
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First Avenue Esthetics 

Open House Friday Sept. 23, 2016 
10am-8pm 

 
 

Makeup Applications $15! Book yours now! 
 Call 306-463-5001 

Door Prizes and Giveaways! 
We will be having a Draw for two Separate Packages: 

Spa Day Package- Spa Manicure, Spa Pedicure and 
Facial 

Anti-Aging Package-Microdermabrasion and Photofacial 
Treatment 

Located at 117 Main Street in Kindersley (Side Entrance) 
For the month of September spend some time together with our 

“Back to School Special” buy one get one Half Price on Mani’s, 
Pedi’s and Shellac! Gel Nails 30% Off! 
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TRADESHOW 

 

Eatonia’s 28th Annual 

Sponsored by your local Chamber of Commerce 

Saturday, October 15, 2016 

10:00am – 5:00pm 

Eatonia Arena 

103 – 1st Street West 

 

 $2.00 Admission 

 

 

To register contact: 

(306) 430-7204 or (306) 430-7244 

eatoniatradeshow@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

Pancake Breakfast 8:00 am to 10:00 am 

    - Over 50 booths 

    - 2 local food booths 

    - Craft Tables 

    - Entertainment for all 

    - Reichert’s mini pony rides 

mailto:eatoniatradeshow@hotmail.com

